

Attn: Resident / Business Owner Information on changes to access at Australian Technology Park

19th September, 2017

Dear Neighbour,

I wanted to reach out to you in relation to the upcoming changes to access through the Australian Technology Park (ATP). These changes are necessary to complete public domain upgrades around the precinct.

The public domain upgrades will be staged over the coming years with the first stage commencing later this month. The following map shows the changes associated with Stage 1, which focusses on the Entry Garden, Innovation Plaza and Vice Chancellor's Oval. Hoarding will be erected from the 22nd September to facilitate the public domain works and access through the site will be affected, until June 2018.

The main areas that will be impacted in Stage 1 include:

- Entry Garden the main stairs will be closed off during the works. If you are entering the site from Redfern Station, please use the footpath on Cornwallis Street to enter the site.
- Innovation Plaza will be closed for through traffic, including pedestrians. The entrance to Cicada Innovations will remain open and you can access it from Locomotive Street.
- Locomotive Workshop no entrance from Innovation Plaza during these works. The building will be accessed via Bay 8 on Locomotive Street.
- Vice Chancellor's Oval half of the oval will be closed for the first stage of works. Access will be maintained to the other side of the oval and the BBQ's will be relocated due to the hoarding for Building 3.
- Motor bike parking will be relocated from outside the National Innovation Centre building to the allocated area on the corner of Locomotive Street and Innovation Plaza.
- Bicycle parking will be relocated to the allocated area at the top of Mitchell Way.

The public domain improvements that will be delivered at ATP because of these works include the following highlights.

Entry Garden:

- New tiling, handrails on the entry stairs and lighting;
- Disabled access including lift; and
- New retaining wall and planting.

Innovation Plaza:

- New furniture, including some with power outlets to facilitate outdoor working;
- Upgrade to existing outdoor lighting network;
- Landscaping and pavement upgrades;
- Wi-Fi; and
- Table tennis tables.

Vice Chancellors Oval

- New seating:
- Lighting upgrades to pathways;
- New BBQ facilities; and
- New pathway around the oval.

We apologise for the inconvenience caused by these changes to access at ATP. However, we hope that you will be able to enjoy the public domain improvements once the works have been completed.

If you have any questions about the works or changes to access, please get touch by calling 1800 870 549 or emailing atp.communications@mirvac.com.

Yours sincerely,

Kim Elliott ATP Communications Specialist

